The regular meeting of the Eldred Township Supervisors was called to order by the Chairman Cody Hoover at 7:00 p.m. on May 3, 2017 at the Eldred Township Fire Company building. Supervisor Mark Ranck, and Treasurer Tammy Koser, were also present. Vice Chairman Kenny Bower Sr., & Chuck Whitford, Fire Chief were absent.  The minutes of April 20th, 2017 township meeting and May 3, 2017 bill list were presented. Following the motion of Mark Ranck and the second of Cody Hoover both were approved unanimously.

             Old Business:  
A. Codification: Rod Beard, Click Municipal stated he was not aware the subdivision land & development and the zoning ordinances were to be reviewed/updated as part of his proposal for codification services.  He offered to refer the Twp. to someone who was more qualified to complete this review/update.  Currently the Twp. has not received this referral for Rod.  It was agreed that a separate review & update would be performed by another company. Mark Ranck & Cody Hoover approved the Proposed Table of Contents-Codification dated April 5, 2017 from Rod Beard. 
B. Lee Waltz Property-  Pipe is on site.  Mark Ranck stated the work will be done on a Saturday.
C. 2017 Township/Line Painting-  Formal bid opening is Tuesday, May 16, 2017.
D. Regency T-847 Sugar Camp Road-No report.
E. Seneca Resources-Sugar Camp T-847; No report.
F. Seneca Resources-Gamble Pad R/Ridgetop Road -The Conditional Use Hearing scheduled for 	              May 20th, 2017; 8:00 AM at Eldred Twp. Firehall.
G.  Road Inspection - Don Free, Kenny Bower, Sr. & Chris Shipton will meet to review the roads, project costs, advertise bids, & review bids.  
H. 2016 Pumping permits-  No report.
I. Matt Carey Subdivision- Waiting on Matt Carey to sign paperwork & provide us with a copy of the 
Proposed Right of Way Use and Maintenance Agreement.				        	              New Business:
A. Verizon email service- AOL will be the new provider of email for the Twp. Office.  All email addresses for the Twp. officials/ office personnel will remain the same.
    Reports:
· Solicitor:  Denise Dieter – A franchise agreement should be made between the Twp. & Zito. 
· Road Master: No report
· SEO- no report
· Zoning:  No report        
· Fire Co: No report
· EMA:  No report
· Public Comments – John Harvey- “Are the catch basins being cleaned?”  Mark Ranck stated that Nate Confer is working on cleaning the basins and will continue the work. John Harvey stated the stop sign on Lick Run Road is down and needs replaced.  There is a tree laying across Harvey Road.  
· Supervisors: Mark Ranck- A step was added to the back of the 2017 truck.  The old chainsaw is not working.  “Can the Twp. purchase a new chainsaw”?  Following a motion by Mark Ranck and the second by Cody Hoover it was approved to purchase a chainsaw.

With no further business to come before the board the Board entered an executive session at 7:55pm 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Requested by Denise Dieter to discuss the Conditional Use Hearing scheduled May 20, 2017. The Board returned from the executive session at 8:05pm.  Following the motion by Mark Ranck and the second by Cody Hoover, the meeting was adjourned at 8:07pm.

     
APPROVED: __________________
								Respectfully submitted,
	     
          ___________________                                           ______________________
	         	                          					 Chris Shipton, Secretary
                      ____________________
